
 

REQUEST FOR GRAND RAPIDS EDA ACTION 

 

AGENDA DATE: March 10, 2022 

STATEMENT OF ISSUE: Outcome of discussions with the Blandin Foundation relative to low 

interest financing options for the development of an industrial 

building. 

PREPARED BY: Rob Mattei, Executive Director 

 

BACKGROUND: 

As you will recall from our previous study and discussions of the unmet market demand for 

industrial and warehouse/distribution space and the development cost for this type of facility, we 

concluded that market rate rents in our community could not support the development cost 

assuming conventional market rate financing is used.  

President Blake and I presented this information along with a verbal proposal/request to the 

Blandin Foundation seeking a Program Related Investment, which would allow GREDA an 

opportunity to provide a loan to a private developer at 1% interest who would build a 30,000 sf 

industrial building in the Airport South Industrial Park. The building would provide immediate 

space for Minnesota Flexible to relocate from their space in the IEDC building, which is planned 

to be converted to another use, and would have speculative space for new business.  The request 

to the Foundation was not for the full amount of the required financing, rather it was framed as if 

the Blandin Foundation was supportive, we would look to the IRRR for participation as well. 

As you can see from the message below, their response was not what we had hoped: 



 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Discuss and consider any follow up work. 

 

REQUIRED ACTION:  None required 


